
Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting August 12th  2020 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  

53949 

August 12th, 2020 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 7:00p.m. Present , 

Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, Valorie Schable and Michael Raddatz 

 

Minutes from the July 14th, 2020 Regular Meeting  were read by Caroline Gemoll ,  motion to 

Approve meeting minutes by Michael Raddatz , 2nd by Tom Breiling,  Passed 

 

Valorie Schable Read treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on file, by  Mike 

Raddatz, 2nd Tom Breiling. Passed.   

 

Litigation - Received confirmation from our insurance that they have received our information.  

 

Mike & Angie Hiledebrandt to vacate the Apache Ln for parcel.  Stated that their attorney will 

draft all the legal documents.  Mike stated that as long as everyone on the road has access to 

their lots he would approve the town to vacate.  Motion to approve easement for abandonment 

for survey plot 2 N 89 degrees 24W34 E 33Ft Wide by 160.01 ft by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Mike 

Raddatz. Approved.  

 

Gary and Elizabeth Vail variance at the meeting. Mike stated that he spoke with Tom Onofrey 

and that he expressed concern about using piers rather than fill.  After review of variance 

information the Town of Mecan will abide with the county’s recommendations. 

 

Roads- Brian sent a review of old permissions that we have set up with the county.  Snow/Ice 

Removal, signs, brushing, roads. The county will move no parking signs to Riverview boat 

launch.  Mowing will start in September Mike requested a double cut, and to fill potholes. Valorie 

questioned what was in budget to cover mowing.  

 

Voting machines- Mike spoke with Gary on voting. The machines will cost about $6600 dollars 

and the  county is favoring the Ice all in one machine.  Discussion on absentee ballots being 

mailed.  

 

Correspondence - Mike received boundaries census and completed.   Mike stated that Routes 

to recovery our town is only for $11,400 and yes we can use the sneeze shields but our town 

has not used any funds that would pertain to covid at this time.   The elections grant will cover 

the paper and ink and additional elections hours and we could claim the Sneeze shields for the 

routes to recovery.  

 

Valorie stated that she received a complaint on the web about voting.  Caroline stated that she  

recalled this person and there was an email sent prior to  the elections with information needed 

to vote.  She did not provide information by the deadline,  nor did she bring the information to 

the polls on election day.  She had to go home and get necessary information in order to get 

registered.   

 



Building permits - Mike stated that there are forms and gravel on N3575 Ronald Ct and wanted 

to know if a building permit was obtained.   Caroline stated that she has none for Ronald Ct and 

will send a letter.  

 

Mike stated that the Fed was lowering federal tax and state tax for payroll.  Caroline stated that 

she has not received any notification on this but as a town we only take out one tax medicare  

and pepsco so this would not impact us.  

 

The WTA convention has been canceled, and they stated rooms have been canceled. Mike 

called and his room was not cancelled.  Mike cancelled the room.  

Mike stated that he has golf cart permits.  

 

Citizens comments- None 

 

Vouchers 284- 297 motion to approve vouchers 284 - 297 by Brandon Fraser, 2nd by Tom 

Breiling.  

 

Next meeting will be Wednesday September 9th, at 6:00 p.m.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


